SPECIAL MEETING

October 11, 2017
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Edward Kippley on Wednesday, October 11, 2017 at 4:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Kippley, Skelton, Clerk-Knaus; Step-Up Foreman-Niemi;

Absent:
Treasurer - Shuck
      Also Present:      
1.) The Board reviewed the Capital Improvement Plan for Town Roads and discussed the plans for culvert replacements in 2018 and which roads to resurface based on the surface rating identified in the CIP.  The Board discussed Stepetz Road at an estimated cost of $700,000.00, Palo Road 41 at an estimated cost of $300,000.00, Lane 49 at an estimated cost of $200,000.00, and Road 51 at an estimated cost of $200,000.00 for a total cost of road projects for 2018-19 at $1.4 million. Clerk Knaus will contact Northland Securities about financing options.  It is projected to complete Pineville and Giants Ridge Road in 2022 to partner with St. Louis County when they are in that area.  
2.) The Board discussed the progress of the Ambulance/EMT meetings and the hiring process for the Ambulance Director.  

3.)  Clerk Knaus presented to the Board information on grant funding available for purchasing new voting machines for the three precincts in the Township.  Grant applications are due by December 15, 2017.  The funding was legislatively set aside for this year only.  If the Town decides to not apply for the grant and not purchase the voting machines at this time, if the Secretary of State mandates new machines, the Township would bear the full cost at that time.  The minimum grant available is $1,699.00 and the maximum is $3,000.00 per precinct.  The price per precinct without grant funding is $6,000.00.  Knaus will also speak to the City of Aurora about the City paying for their precinct costs.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO CONTINUE THE MEETING AT THE AMBULANCE/EMT MEETING HELD AT THE HOYT LAKES CITY HALL AT 5:30 P.M.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED

Kippley, Skelton, and Knaus attended the Ambulance/EMT meeting in Hoyt Lakes beginning at 5:30 p.m.  No discussion was held between Board members.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 7:03 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
    Edward F. Kippley, Chairman 
